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Dear Members and Friends of the RSL Hellenic Sub-Branch 
 

As we approach the end of another season, I wish to thank our committee for another 

successful and prosperous year at the Sub Branch. In this issue of Apostratos, there is 

considerable focus on the Medal Presentation event our Sub Branch hosted on behalf of 

the Greek Consulate for recipients of the Greek Medal of Honour 1940-41 who fought in 

the World War Two Greek campaign.  
 

A warm welcome to all our new members that have joined our Sub-Branch - Nikolaos 

Patsakas, Dimitrios Sgournellis, Manolis Papastamatis, Ilias Prodromitis, Dionysios 

Prodromitis and Mr Fotios Tsonis 
 

I hope you enjoy this edition of the Returned Soldier ñApostratosò Newsletter                             
 

Steve Kyritsis OAM, President 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Mrs Susan Harriot-Daw and husband receive the Greek Medal of Honour 1940-41 from the Greek Consul General 

Mrs Christina Simantiraki for her late father Corporal Robert Richardson who served in the WWII Greek Campaign. 
 

Continued on page 8 
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Date Milestones and Past Events   
22nd April 2016 Welcome dinner - Lieutenant General Konstantinos Gkatzogiannis 

13th August 2016 First anniversary of the unveiling of the Lemnos Gallipoli Memorial at Foote 

Street Reserve, Albert Park. 

18th August 2016 The 1966 Battle of Long Tan Vietnam - 50th anniversary 

11th September Fathers Day at the Hellenic Sub-Branch. All members and friends are invited.  

28th October 2016 OHI  Day at the Hellenic Memorial & Shrine. 

11th November 2015 Remembrance Day 

 

Date Future Events 
7.00pm Saturday  

31st December 2016 

New Years Eve function at the Hellenic Sub-Branch. Three course meal, traditional 

Greek music by Mr Jim Varnas and his band, a great atmosphere not to be missed. 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
28th October 2016 ï OHI Day 
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MP Mrs Georgie Crozier lays a wreath 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Major Terry Kanellos gives the ñEyes Rightò command as the Procession marches past 

the eternal flame and onto the Shrine of Remembrance 
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Inside the Shrine of Remembrance 
 

 

 

 
 

Students from St Johns College lay a wreath 

inside the Shrine of Remembrance 
 

 

 
Welcome dinner - Lieutenant General Konstantinos Gkatzogiannis 
 

On Friday 22nd April 2016, the Hellenic Sub Branch of the RSL hosted a dinner welcoming Lieutenant General 

Konstantinos Gkatzogiannis and Lieutenant Colonel Konstantinos Vasilopoulos of the Hellenic Armed Forces. Both 

Officers were in Melbourne to participate in the Annual WWII Battle of Crete Commemoration activities. The 

General was particularly interested to meet and understand the work done by Lambis Englezos in locating the grave 

of 250 WW1 Australian soldiers deemed missing in action during heavy fighting in Fromelles France (see article in 

previous edition Apostratos newsletter). Both Greek officers spoke at length with WO2 Ken Tsirigotis about his 

recent service in Afghanistan. 

 

 

Pictured left to right ï RSL Hellenic Sub Branch Treasurer Dennis Patisteas, President Steve Kyritsis, LT GEN 

Konstantinos Gkatzogiannis, LT COL Konstantinos Vasilopoulos, LT COL Athanasios Masouras (Ret), 

representing Melbourne Legacy WO2 Ken Tsirigotis and Larry Irwin President of the Battle of Crete 75th 

Anniversary commemorative committee. 
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